
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ñWhere we never let the facts interfere with a good storyò 

The RAMS Newsletter contains information about the 

Raleigh AeroMasters RC Flying Club activities in Raleigh, 

North Carolina with pictures, articles and topics that relate to 

the club and the RC Flying hobby every month. Enjoy!        

Jose Armstrong, MD   (Dr. Joey) ï RAMS Newsletter Editor. 

 

Sunday, March 5, 2017                                     

At The US1 / Wake Forest Golden Corral

Time: 9:30AM breakfast. Meeting at 10:00AM. Come 

and join us.  It is a fun gathering and a great way to 

have a good time with fellow club pilots.  See you 

there!

 Charter# 1540 
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THE 2017 RAMS SPRING 

FUN FLY INVITATIONAL 

& COOKOUT.                         

SATURDAY, APRIL 29, 2017   

9:00AM until we are doneéééé 

YES!  Our friends from PILOT will 

come to join us for a lunch cookout 

and flying.   You may arrive by 

9:00AM to get set up and start flying.   

THE ALL IMPORTANT FOOD:  

RAMS will buy hamburgers and hot 

dogs with the bread and fixings.  We 

will also bring ice and water.          

WE NEED YOUR HELP:  As on 

previous years, we are asking for 

RAMS Members to help by bringing 

chips and dip, side dishes like Mac & 

Cheese and Potato Salad.  You may 

also bring that signature desert that 

you or your wife is so good baking.  

Greg Koepke will fire up his big grill 

by 11:30AM so we can enjoy a nice 

lunch by 12:00PM.   

Please join us and let us get started 

with the yearôs activities with a great 

show in numbers.  Let RAMS start 

with the best attendance ever.  I am 

looking forward to this event. 

 

 

RAMS 2017 GLIDER 

COMPETITION        Get ready! On 

Saturday, April 29th, right after lunch 

during the RAMS Spring FunFly we will  

have our signature glider event.   HOW WE DO IT?  Everyone 

takes off under power and after 20 - 30 seconds everyone shuts 

down.  The last glider landing is the winner.  There will be a 

trophy (RAMS Style of course) and maybe a prize.  For sure you 

will get bragging rights.  Any airplane can compete. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FAILSAFE REMINDER: We must make sure we have the receivers in our models with the 

appropriate failsafe programing. Failsafe is the actions your receiver takes when it loses signal from the 

transmitter either because the model goes out of radio range or you accidentally turn off your transmitter. We 

all must care specifically about the THROTTLE response. Make sure that your throttle servo or speed 

controller goes to shutoff so the engine / motor stops. This is a very simple healthy way to avoid accidents 

from runaway rc aircrafts if they lose signal. You owe to yourself and your fellow pilots this easy level of 

safety. If you have doubts about how to set FAILSAFE, ask any of the more experienced pilots on how to do it. 

GET ON THE FLIGHT PATTERN:  Most RAMS Pilots follow our common sense rule of entering 

into a flight pattern when a second airplane takes off.  Nevertheless, still some forget this safe flying behavior.  This 

has made a couple of pilots feel unsafe for their models in the air and the increased chance of a collision.  This is an 

easy problem to solve if we all pay attention and follow this rule.  Remember that the flight pattern is dictated by 

flying against the wind direction over the runway.  If there is no wind or east / west wind, pilots must agree on a 

direction.  And of course, if you do aerobatics, then return to the flight pattern once done.  Also avoid the 3D stuff 

right over the runway.   Do your 3D flip flopping away over the grass outfield.  Once finished, re-enter the flight 

pattern.                   ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛǘΗ  9!{¸ΗΗ               Thanks Guys. 

AMA MEMBERSHIP 

RENEWAL:                                                              

Please pay attention to your AMA renewal deadline.  The AMA 

changed from everyone renewing by December 31 to different 

dates based on your new renewal schedule.  Now more than ever, 

I need everyone to keep track of your AMA renewal date.                                                                                    

RALEIGH AEROMASTERS INC    

One club member is currently not up to date.                         

Check is not you. 

 

 

Your club is cordially invited to our fly in on 
April 22, 2017. The proceeds will go to Pretty 
in Pink Foundation out of Raleigh, NC.  
The pilotôs prize will be a Ventique from Flex Innovations.   
We also have pre-order tickets for a 49ò Toshiba Smart TV, 
$250 Amsoil certificate, and Bondhus tool set. Those tickets will 
be $5 or 5 for $20. Anyone can purchase those at Plane Nutz 
RC or through PayPal, planenutz1@gmail.com. 
                                 
We hope you and your club will be able to join us. 
Best Regards, 
  
Patrick and Crystal Sessoms 
Plane Nutz RC   (910) 975-8879 

 

SAFETY REMINDER:  If you need to set up anything on your rc aircraft and need to power up, please make sure you 

take the propeller off to avoid injury to yourself and the pilots and spectators around you.  If you connect the 

battery to your ESC consider that airplane motor ready to spin regardless of all the safety features on your radio and 

ESC.  Restrain the model when powered.  Powering up any aircraft must be done on the pilot side of the fence. 
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The following pilots are applying for Full RAMS 

Membership and have been placed on the waiting 

list.   

1. Russ B Chitwood 

2. Dennis Graban 

3. Jeff Morgan 

4. David Phelps 

5. Jerome Banas 

6. David Torres 

7. Ralph Ranghelli 

If any of the pilots has decided against continuing 

on the waiting list, please contact me (Dr. Joey) at 

acumed96@aol.com.   

 

 

 

HUMM! Let me see!                      

Does this qualify as                       

THE BEAUTY AND THE 

BEAST?                                         
Joe, you are having too much time in your hands! 

Lady GAGA during the Super Bowl half time show. 

 
Darn!  I missed the runway by 

just that much! 

Dr. Peter 

flying his 

foamy 

Stearman 

Biplane at 

his farm.   

 

For those RAMS Pilots that want to participate on getting a 

Flite Test SPITFIRE in a group purchase, bring $40.00 to the 

March 5 club meeting.  If we have enough pilots we may 

be able to get a 25% discount of the regular price and save 

on shipping.  Joe Schodt will be collecting the moneys. 

SPITFIRE RAMS GROUP BUILD EVENT AND 

FORMATION FLYING 

Deadline for the $40.00 is March 19th.  May 

bring money to the field for Joe Schodt to collect. 
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